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10 May 1997. N. 16

Br Renato Cruz:

It is with great sadness that we announce the death of Renato. He passed away on Friday 9th may, at 9.15 pm (Philippines time) while he was in hospi​tal in Manila. He was 57 years old.

Our deepest sympathies as an Institute to Ted Fernandez, the Provincial, and to all the Brothers of the Philippines Province, and to the family of Renato.

Renato was chosen by Br Basilio and his Council as General Councillor in 1980. He was re-elected General Councillor by the Chapter of 1985. During these years Renato became well-known to Brothers in many Provinces as a wise and warm friend, a man of great faith and simplicity, a leader capable of articulating a clear vision, truly a great gift to the Institute.

In 1988, he was asked by Br Charles to be his special delegate to lead the Philippines Province for three years. Eventually this meant that he had to resign as General Councillor. At the end of this pe​riod, he served his Province for two terms as Pro​vincial. He completed his term of office on Easter Sunday this.

Two and a half three years ago, Renato was diagnosed as having leukemia. He battled with this bravely while continuing as Provincial. One of his letters to his Brothers is published in the latest FMS Message (April 1997). This expresses poignantly his journey of faith through his shock and uncertainty, as well as his suffering: "The unexpected news ini​tially brought me so much pain. It took some time to experience the joy that accompanies the acceptance of one's limits. I continue to grapple with challenging questions as I try to cope with uncertainty in my life... The Lord is calling me to make a more conscious

decision of transcending my own needs and placing more of my trust in the Lord's love... I am also grateful for the opportunities of deepening my relationship with Mary during this difficult period of my life."

Recently Ted Fernandez circulated Provincials asking for novenas to Champagnat for Renato's cure. Renato was grateful for this and he expressed to Benito during a visit to the hospital last week how conscious he was of the prayerful support of friends all around the world. God has chosen to take him home. May he rest in peace.

Kinshasa (Zaire)

Our Brothers in three communities in the city are not signalling any immediate danger to them​selves. Along with all the other residents of the city, they are waiting and praying as the "rebel" forces draw nearer. Besides the five Zairean, three Bel​gian and one Spanish Brother, there are eleven postulants. You are asked to keep them in your prayers and indeed the concerns of all the people of Zaire and of the remaining Rwandan refugees.

 Brother Benito

Brother Benito arrives back in Rome on Monday morning, 12th, after an absence of over three months. He has visited the Brothers in the Pacific Islands, made brief stopovers in New Zea​land, Australia and Sri Lanka, attended assem​blies of leaders of Provinces and Districts in both the Pacific and Asia, and lastly visited Brothers in India. Welcome home.

